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JOY OF THE LORD

In September Jo Boyce and the talented musicians
of the CJM Music Collective embarked on a "Joy of
The Lord" Concert Tour across the UK.  The Concert
was inspired by Pope Francis' Apostolic exhortation

EVANGELII GAUDIUM, The Joy of the Gospel.
At the end of September Jo and friends, along with a
choir of sixty young voices from five of our Diocesan

schools, performed for an audience of over two 
hundred people in the Mother of God Church on
Abbeydale Road in Sheffield.  Much to everyone's 
delight Bishop Ralph joined the celebrations.  

Read the full story on page 5.

Bishop Ralph meets Jo Boyce at Mother of God Church 
during the ‘Joy of the Lord’ Concert Tour

Mgr William Kilgannon plays
his tin whistle with the band
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The meeting will
be opened by the
Rt Revd Steven
Croft, Bishop of
Sheffield, and at-
tended by the Rt
Revd Ralph Hes-
kett, Bishop of
Hallam.
It will include the
first public pres-
entation of the re-
sults of the Listen
Up! project -
which involved
in-depth inter-
views with people
facing poverty in
the Sheffield
area.  The infor-
mation from
these interviews
is both disturbing
and challenging.
Other talks in-
clude:
Food banks: Why
we need them and
how can we dis-
pense with them? 
‘The impact of
benefit sanctions
in Sheffield’ by

Tim Arnold, au-
thor of Sheffield
Citizens Advice
Report
‘Sheffield Fair-
ness Commission:
Progress in imple-
mentation’ by
Professor Alan
Walker, Commis-
sion Chair
The meeting will
offer ample oppor-

tunities for con-
tributions from
the floor.  It is
hoped that all
those concerned
with poverty
problems in the
Sheffield area will
come to this meet-
ing and join in
looking for a bet-
ter way forward.
Contact Church

Action on Poverty
chair, Fr Shaun
on 0114 2343580
or Church Action
on Poverty secre-
tary, Sarah
Baker, email:
sarahbaker17@liv
e.co.uk for more
information and
to register your
interest in attend-
ing.

CONSENT FORMSCONSENT FORMS
In order to comply with National and Diocesan Safeguarding Guidelines all pho-
tographs of children sent to the Hallam News for publication must be accompa-
nied by the official Diocesan consent form.  It is Diocesan policy NOT to publish
photographs of individual children accompanied by their name.

This month the diocesan rota for Exposition
of the Blessed Sacrament is as follows:

2    Our Lady of Mount Carmel, Doncaster.
9 St Vincent, Sheffield.
16 St Joseph, Staveley.
23 St Patrick, Sheffield.
30 St Joseph, Retford.

Exposition of the Blessed
Sacrament this Month

What’s on in November
1 Deadline for articles for next 

issue of the Hallam News.

5 Hallam Ascent Group meet at 
St Francis of Assisi Church 
Hall, Sandygate Road, 
Sheffield, S10 5SD, 1.30pm for 
a Remembrance Reflection, 
with Mass at 2pm for the souls 
of those who gave their lives 
for our freedom, followed by 
tea.  For more details tel: 0114 
2306797 or 0114 2304633, 
ascent@jngreen.plus.com, 
hallamascent.weebly.com.

11 Sheffield Branch Walsingham 
Association serves refresh
ments after 12.45pm Mass at 
St Marie’s Cathedral, 
Sheffield.

12 Irish Tea Dance with live 
music at Mother of God parish 
centre, Abbeydale Road, 
Sheffield, S7 1DX, 1-3.30pm.  
Everyone welcome.  For more 
details contact Gerry from the 
Sheffield Irish Association, tel: 
0114 2618788, mobile 
07544979686.  Watch out for a 
change of venue on Wednes
day, 10  December - Hillsbor
ough Club, Bradfield Road, 
Sheffield, S6 2BS, 1-4pm.

12 Chesterfield Bereavement 
Support Group Drop-in/coffee 
morning, 10.30am-12noon, 
The Annunciation Centre, 
Chesterfield.

15 A day of praise and reflection 
‘Seeking the Lord’ at St Mary’s 
Parish Room, Maltby, with 
Mass at 10am, tea and coffee 
at 10.30am for 11am start.  
Please bring a shared lunch.  
Further details from Alessio 
Salvadori 0114 2664500, or 

Tony or Yvonne Lazenby 
01302 742368.

15 St Mary and St Joseph Christ
mas Fair at Holy Family 
School, Netherton Road, 
Worksop, 1-3pm.  Stalls in
clude bottle tombola, crafts, 
refreshments, cakes, with big 
raffle.  Admission 20p.  All 
welcome.

22 Open Morning at St John 
Fisher Catholic Voluntary 
Academy, Springwater 
Avenue, Hackenthorpe, 
Sheffield, S12 4HJ, one of the 
highest performing primary 
schools in Sheffield, 10am-
12noon.  Everyone is invited.  
For details see www.st-john
fisher.org.

22 A Day of Recollection at the 
Church of the Holy Spirit, 
Stonelow Road, Dronfield, S18 
6EP, led by Fr Martin Clay
ton.  Tea and coffee from 
10am, with Mass at 10.30am.  
Please bring a shared lunch.  
For details please contact 
Ruth Gibbs, 01246 410003.  

23 De La Salle Walk - meet 
10.30am at Tideswell Dale car 
park, (grid ref SK154742) for 6 
mile walk.  Leaders Peter and 
Helen O’Neill, 01246 233156, 
07946 828019.

25 Sheffield Branch Walsingham 
Association serves refresh
ments after 12.45pm Mass at 
St Marie’s Cathedral, 
Sheffield.

29 St Vincent Parish Christmas 
Bazaar, Pickmere Road, 
Crookes, Sheffield, starts 1pm.  
All welcome.

Hallam News is the monthly newspaper of the Diocese of Hallam 
Editor: Marian Bolton.  Address: Hallam News, Hallam Pastoral Centre, 
St Charles Street, Sheffield, S9 3WU.  Telephone: 0114 2566406.  Fax: 0114
2562673.  E-mail: hallamnews@hallam-diocese.com.  Website: www.hallam-
news.com.  Publication:  fourth Sunday of the month dated for the following
month.  Publishers: CathCom Ltd.

CLIMATE CHANGE:
WHAT CAN WE DO?

Hallam Diocesan Justice and Peace Conference
Saturday, 8 November at the Hallam Pastoral Centre

The day will begin with registration at 9am 
in time for the opening at 9.30am.  

The first session will be conducted by Fr Augusto, a young 
theologian from Venezuela working for CAFOD, who will draw
from Genesis on how ecology begins with relationships; how we

are with each other.  He will awaken our spirituality to the 
urgency of climate change, so that we are motivated 

to do something about it.

Following a break at 10.45am, three speakers - Michael Bayley,
Nick Nuttgens and a CAFOD staff member - will present practical
ideas and resources from Hope for the Future, Carbon Conversa-

tions and CAFOD’s Live Simply.

The final session will be devoted to group work.  At 11.45am 
Angela Powell, CAFOD Hallam Manager, will lead into “regroup”
to talk with each other about ways and means of implementing

good practice in parishes, networks, etc.

The conference will finish by 12.30pm.  
There will be a Traidcraft stall.

The Diocesan Justice and Peace Commission envisage an 
ongoing collaboration with Ecology groups and organisations.

Poverty in Sheffield Today: Finding a Way Forward
A meeting organised by Church Action on Poverty in Sheffield, 
the People’s Assembly for Sheffield and Sheffield Equality Group

Saturday 29 November, 10am - 12.30pm 
Victoria Hall Methodist Church, Norfolk Street, Sheffield, S1 2JB

A Church Action on Poverty pilgrimage starts
outside Sheffield Anglican Cathedral

Stairlifts 

Scooters

Wheelchairs

Chairs & Beds

Footwear

Daily Living Aids

Mobility  
made easy...

Sheffield: 0114 229 3391 Doncaster: 01302 323536 
Wellington Street, S1 4HF  St Sepulchre Gate West, DN1 3AB 

Orgreave Way, S13 9LS  Rotherham: 01709 839369
Hillsborough Barracks, S6 2LR Rotherham Hospital Concourse, S60 2UD  

Ridgeway Road, Gleadless, S12 2JX www.clarkshop.co.uk  

Visit your 
local  
showroom:



November 2014 HALLAM NEWS Page Three

Bell & Buxton Solicitors - experts in 
commercial and personal law. 

COMMERCIAL SERVICES
Including:
Commercial Property
Commercial Litigation
Company & Business Law
Employment Law
Intellectual Property
Charities and Social Enterprise

Telegraph House, High Street, Sheffield, S1 2GA. (0114) 2495969      
w w w. b e l l b u x t o n . c o . u k

PERSONAL SERVICES
Including:
Conveyancing/Residential Property
Wills, Probate & Elderly Client
Inheritance and Wills Disputes
Abuse of Elderly & Court of Protection
Tax Planning & Trusts
Family & Childcare

Charles Neal

Mary Butler

GET IN TOUCH TODAY FOR A NO OBLIGATION, 
CONFIDENTIAL DISCUSSION ABOUT YOUR 
BUSINESS OR PERSONAL LEGAL NEEDS.

On Tuesday, 30 September, Bishop
Ralph Heskett CSsR, officially opened
and blessed the new Neighbourhood
Centre at Cantley, Doncaster.  The
Neighbourhood Centre is an enterprise
which has resulted from the efforts
and prayers of parishioners of St
Paul’s Roman Catholic Church on
nearby Goodison Boulevard.
It is based at St Wilfrid’s Court, close
to Cantley Library on Goodison Boule-
vard, Cantley, Doncaster.  It provides
a much-needed facility for people liv-
ing in Cantley, Bessacarr and neigh-
bouring districts.  It is managed and
run by trained and supervised volun-
teers from nearby St Paul’s Roman
Catholic Church.  It opens between
10am and 2pm on five days each week,
Tuesdays to Saturdays, and offers
services to help local people to cope
with the challenges faced by so many
in the current climate of financial con-
straints and social need.
Bishop Ralph was welcomed to the
Neighbourhood Centre by Fr Bernard
O’Brien, Parish Priest at St Paul’s.
Also present were Deacons Bill Taylor
and Chris Kime from St Paul’s Parish
and a number of clergy from other local
Churches.  The opening was also at-
tended by local Member of Parliament,
Rt Hon Rosie Winterton MP and by the
Civic Mayor of Doncaster, Councillor
Pat Haith, who both made speeches of
appreciation to the Parish and to all
the volunteers.  Local Councillors were
in attendance as were a good number
of parishioners and friends of the
Neighbourhood Centre.
A number of the volunteers who help
to run the Neighbourhood Centre were
also present – including some who are
not parishioners but are still willing to
give their time to help.  Several of the
skilled tradesmen who had given of
their time and energy to help to repair
and decorate the premises to make
them suitable for purpose had also ac-
cepted invitations to the opening, and
were thanked for their contribution by
Fr O’Brien.
The Bishop conducted a short service
of blessing at the Neighbourhood Cen-
tre to mark its official opening, sprin-
kling Holy Water liberally around the
Centre, and seemingly taking some
pleasure in splashing the attendant

crowd, including distinguished guests!
The opening ceremony was followed by
refreshments prepared by members of
the Parish Ladies’ Group, in nearby St
Paul’s Parish Hall.  Bishop Ralph had
a chance to meet parishioners, volun-
teers and friends of St Paul’s Church
over a cup of tea and delicious cakes. 
The Neighbourhood Centre has been
in operation since June, 2014 and is
proving popular with local people who
are very happy to have a place where
they can come for a friendly chat and
some companionship over a cup of tea,
with the opportunity to buy clothing
and other household items at very af-
fordable prices.  
Several individuals have availed them-
selves of the opportunity to seek in-
formed, confidential advice from the
Citizens Advice Bureau trained staff
who attend the Neighbourhood Centre
each week.  ‘Wellbeing’ staff are also
available to provide information and
advice on health matters and members
of the Council Neighbourhood Team
also attend the Centre weekly to meet
with clients.  It is anticipated that in
the future there will be other services
available at the Neighbourhood Cen-
tre, including advice for those seeking
employment on how to fill in applica-
tion forms and how best to prepare for
job interviews.  
Parish Priest, Fr Bernard O’Brien
said, “We are honoured that Bishop
Ralph is taking time out of his busy
schedule to come and preside over the
official opening of the Neighbourhood
Centre.  This is a much needed facility
for anyone who needs help or advice –
or even someone who just wants a cup
of tea and a bit of companionship.  Peo-
ple have the chance to buy good qual-
ity, affordable clothes and anyone with
serious financial or other worries can
discuss problems with Citizen Advice
Bureau volunteers.  People can also re-
ceive health and lifestyle advice from
the Wellbeing members, or bring is-
sues to the attention of the Council
Neighbourhood Team who attend the
Centre each week.”
Further information may be obtained
by contacting the Chair of the Parish,
Dr Emyr Wyn Jones on 07711 922663
or by email at emyr@winder-
house.fsnet.co.uk.

New Bishop opens Neighbourhood CentreNew Bishop opens Neighbourhood Centre

Above: the Neighbourhood Centre at Cantley 
and below: Bishop Ralph applauding the address by 

Rt Hon Rosie Winterton MP, together with Civic Mayor Pat Haith,
Parish Priest Fr Bernard O’Brien, Parish Chair Emyr Jones

Fr Bernard O’Brien with parishioner,
Angela Fox who was thanked for her
contribution and commitment to the
Neighbourhood Centre project

Bishop Ralph is offered cakes baked by parishioner, Kath Hickey –
with Rev Andrew Priestly, Curate at St Francis of Assisi 

Anglican Church, Bessacarr
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CELEBRATING OUR SCHOOLSCELEBRATING OUR SCHOOLS

Open Morning at St John Fisher 
Catholic Voluntary Academy

St John Fisher Catholic Voluntary
Academy will be throwing open its
doors for an ‘Open Morning’ on Satur-
day, 22 November between 10am and
12pm so that members of the commu-
nity and prospective parents/carers
can come and find out more about this
rapidly improving school.
St John Fisher Catholic Voluntary
Academy was the 4th most improved
primary school in Sheffield in terms of
its results in 2013.  This year it is
amongst the very strongest performers
of the 134 primary schools and acade-
mies in Sheffield.
The school has worked closely in part-
nership with the Diocese of Hallam to
drive up standards and it has also ben-
efitted from links with and support
from the Sheffield Family of Catholic

Schools and schools located in south-
east Sheffield.
The community has also secured
£385k to invest in developing and im-
proving the buildings, and phase 2 of
the works begins in late Autumn.
St John Fisher is a community that is
definitely developing strongly follow-
ing a challenging inspection in 2013.
All the areas highlighted by Ofsted
have now been addressed.  There is an
atmosphere of quality, optimism and
excitement as St John Fisher Catholic
Voluntary Academy looks confidently
to the future.  
Pictured at the top and above are chil-
dren enjoying their activities at the
school.
Everyone is invited to go to the Open
Morning.

World Cup Referee Takes 
Charge of School Game

On Friday, 12 September the pupils
and staff of St Mary’s Catholic Pri-
mary School in Edlington welcomed
Howard Webb to their school.  The
world famous referee shared how he
went from being a boy in Rotherham
with a passion for football to taking
charge of Champions League and
World Cup Finals, as well as having a
career in the Police. 
Howard’s story was truly inspirational
and the children relished the opportu-
nity to ask him about his favourite
footballer and what Alex Ferguson was
really like.  
As well as sharing his recent experi-
ences in Brazil, Howard brought along
the now famous vanishing spray which
referees use to mark out where the
wall should be during free kicks, his

red and yellow cards and World Cup
Medal!
The icing on the cake came when
Howard agreed to referee some of the
children out on the school field during
playtime.  Sixteen a side, jumpers ver-
sus t-shirts, and no marked out pitch
is probably not what Howard was used
to but he controlled the game bril-
liantly.  The children loved it with one
Year 6 pupil telling us, “That was the
best day of my life!”
The school’s Headteacher, Mr Thorpe
said, “It was an absolute pleasure to
welcome Howard to our school.  He
was an inspiration to both pupils and
staff.  Having a World Cup Referee on
our school field taking charge of a
game was something our children will
never forget.”

Former pupils of St Theresa’s Roman Catholic Primary School, Prince-of-Wales Rd, Manor Estate, Sheffield who left the school between 
1951 and 1954 held their annual re-union at the Noah’s Ark, Intake, Sheffield.  Anyone interested in the 2015 re-union should contact 

Bernard Dowling, tel: 0114 2510416.  Photograph by Peter Wolstenholme, former pupil.

Howard Webb with pupils from St Mary’s
– refereeing the match

Pupils from St Mary’s 
with the World Cup Medal

SCHOOL REUNIONSCHOOL REUNION
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Lorraine Healy, manager of St Vincent
Furniture Store, tells us:
“The Concert was entitled 'The Joy of
the Lord', and there was so much joy
contained in these 90 minutes of enter-
tainment.  There were many favourite
songs and hymns including “Our God
Reigns” and a medley of joyful songs
which included, “Let There Be Joy
Shared Among Us” and “Give Me Joy
in My Heart.  The children's choir
belted out the songs and they also
signed the chorus in a couple of them.
There was participation from the audi-
ence too, as we all joined in with Jo
and the children.
One of the highlights of the evening
was Mgr Kilgannon joining the band
on his tin whistle to play the Trinity
Song, to the Irish tune of “Come by the
Hills”.  The performance brought the
house down.  I think Jo and Friends
were tempted to ask Mgr Kilgannon to
join them for their remaining three
concerts.
The great winner in all of this is the
Furniture Store; we have managed to
raise over £500.  This money will help
us in our work assisting those coming
out of homelessness or those who are
experiencing traumas and/or difficul-
ties in their lives.
Thanks must go to the schools that

took part and formed the magnificent
choir.  The schools are All Saints'
Catholic High School, St Catherine's
Catholic Primary School, St Marie's
Catholic Primary School, St Patrick's
Catholic Primary School and St Wil-
frid's Catholic Primary School.  A spe-
cial mention to the teachers, Steve
Trotter, Bernie Twomey, Karen McK-
eown and Steph Coles who, along with
their support staff, parents and
guardians, managed to get the chil-
dren ready for their big performance.
Thanks also to all those who helped
with the arrangements on the day, Pa-
tricia who prepared the meal for the
band, the ticket collectors on the doors
and raffle ticket sellers, the merchan-
dise sellers and the volunteers who
made and served the tea and coffee in
the Parish Centre after the concert.
The biggest thanks must go to Mgr Kil-
gannon for his support, allowing us to
use the Church, the Parish Centre and
the Presbytery.
Jo Boyce and Friends were so inspir-
ing; everyone left the concert feeling
uplifted and full of joy.
Jo has promised that they will return
to perform for us again, so those of you
that missed out on this occasion will
have the chance to see them in the fu-
ture.”

A Joyous Night for 
St Vincent’s Furniture Store

Children from Diocesan Schools formed a magnificent choir 
and performed with Jo Boyce

Lorraine Healy (right front) and
other members of the audience
meet Jo Boyce (at the back) after
the performance

CARMELITE DAY OF RECOLLECTION
On 13 September the
Third Order of Carmel
Day of Recollection was
held at Kirk Edge Con-
vent.  Mother Prioress
welcomed the visitors on
their arrival and every-

one had a wonderful day.
Fr Michael Umameh cel-
ebrated Mass for the
group and gave the talks
throughout the day.  
The photograph below
shows the reception into

the Sheffield Chapter,
from left to right,
Heather Fielding, Tony
Greaves, Fr Michael
Umameh, Maria
Fletcher and Robert
Stock.

DOMESTIC AND CONTRACTDOMESTIC AND CONTRACT
FLOORING SPECIALISTSFLOORING SPECIALISTS

Suppliers to Catholic Churches  and Schools with all
types of carpeting, tiles, hard flooring

Carpets designed to your individual specifications 
Massive selection of carpets & flooring to suit all budgets

Free Estimates, Cushion floor/Vinyls,
Contract Flooring, Wood / laminate

Over 2000 rugs in stock
Large family business

www.pyramidcarpets.co.uk
sales@pyramidcarpets.co.uk
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HALLAM FAITH
AND LIGHT
GROUP VISIT 
WALSINGHAM

Bishop Ralph 
Celebrates Mass in
Barnsley Deanery

Bishop Ralph made his first visit to the Barnsley Deanery
to celebrate a special Mass at Holy Rood Church on Tues-
day, 16 September.  
It was a joint venture with parishioners, altar servers and
musicians from the Barnsley Deanery.  Refreshments were
served afterwards in the church hall and Bishop Ralph cut
a special cake to celebrate the occasion.  
Bishop Ralph is pictured above with Holy Rood Parish
Priest, Fr Terry Boyle, and members of clergy from the
Deanery, Fr James Shryane, Fr Damian Humphries, Fr
Martin Stone and Deacon David Barber, with all the altar
servers from Holy Rood parish.  Pictured on the right,
Bishop Ralph cuts the celebratory cake.

On Saturday, 13 September thirteen
members of Hallam Faith and Light
made the journey to Walsingham by
mini-bus.  Walsingham is where Faith
and Light was born in England and the
first National Celebration took place
there in 1976.  To mark the Silver Ju-
bilee of Faith and Light International
a gathering of many communities from
all around England took place in 1996
and this tradition of gathering to cele-
brate with Our Lady has continued
over the years. 
Everyone had a good journey down to
Norfolk, shared refreshments with
other Faith and Light members in the
Parish Hall then walked in procession
from the village to Mass concelebrated
by Fr Tom and Fr Phillip.  Fr Tom Goo-
nan had been chaplain to the group for
over 15 years before his move to Wals-
ingham last year.  A picnic was shared
outside in the warm afternoon sun-
shine before returning home, nour-
ished by our visit.
Pictured on the right: members of the
group awaiting the start of the proces-
sion along the Holy Mile outside the
Church of the Annunciation, with their
Faith and Light banner.
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On the feast of St Gregory, Bishop Ralph Heskett
visited the Annunciation Church, Chesterfield, and
celebrated Mass with priests from the Deanery and
people from the churches in the Deanery.  
In his homily Bishop Ralph gave a brief overview of

the life of St Gregory, his sense of mission, adminis-
trative skills and his love of music leading to the in-
troduction of the Gregorian chant.  Bishop Ralph
concluded by asking everyone to pray to St Gregory
to intercede for us that like Gregory we may be ser-

vants of the Gospel and servants of one another.
Pictured above are members of clergy of Chesterfield
Deanery, left to right, Fr Frank Flynn, Fr Craig Fitz-
patick, Fr Mark McManus and Fr Lee Marshall with
Bishop Ralph.

BISHOP RALPH CELEBRATES DEANERY MASS IN CHESTERFIELDBISHOP RALPH CELEBRATES DEANERY MASS IN CHESTERFIELD

Golden Wedding Thanksgiving

Frank and June Roddy, pictured
above with Parish Priest, Fr
John Cooke, received a Papal

Blessing on the occasion of their fifti-
eth wedding anniversary on 19 Sep-
tember at St Alban's Church, Denaby

Main.  
Frank is president of St Alban's Club
and a lifelong member of the parish.
June became a Catholic in 1964 and
has never has looked back.  Congratu-
lations and thanks be to God!
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CHRISTENING &
COMMUNION WEAR

A sumptuous range of gowns and accessories to
suit evey budget and grace all occasions

Specialists in gifts with a Christian theme,
Christening, Dedication, Communion,
Confirmation, Marriage,
Ordination & Christmas.

Whatever the occasion,
you’ll find the perfect
gift: Bibles, missals,
prayer books, plaques, icons,
statues, photo-frames, fountains,
fonts, crosses, crucifixes,
rosaries, candles, incense, oil burn-
ers, mini cards to inspire, occasion cards to
celebrate, and all at competitive prices!

GIFTS
FOR ALL

OCCASSIONS

MAIL ORDER
phone/fax

0116 2513477

COME AND VIEW OUR EXTENSIVE RANGES

Open Wed - Sat
10am - 5pm
Opposite

the New Highcross,
Leicester

M I Trust, 35-37, New Bond
Street,

Leicester  LE1 4RD.
Tel/Fax 0116 2513477

Website: www.mitrust.co.uk

Jesuit.org.uk

What has helped you to live and given you 
hope, is what you also need to communicate 
to others. Pope Francis

Roman Catholic priests and brothers since 1540

    .to others
ou also need to commt yha is whope,, is w

e and givou to lit has helped yWha

esuit.org.ukJ

 ope FrancisP

te unicaou also need to comm
ou en yve and gi

Doncaster IrishDoncaster Irish
AssociationAssociation

Balby Bridge, Doncaster, 
Saturdays 8 – 11.30 
Live Music, Dancing 

Luncheon Club
Last Tuesday in the month 1 - 4pm

Many other events
For information ring 01302 865608

Speak to Lorraine 
Lottery ESP Supported

Grant for St Marie’s

SSTT AANNENNE’’SS RRESIDENTIALESIDENTIAL HHOMEOME ININ BBURGHWALLISURGHWALLIS HHALLALL
September 2014 saw the closure of St
Anne’s Residential Home, in Burgh-
wallis Hall, near Doncaster.  It has
been a Catholic Home for the elderly
and infirm since 1946.  Over the years
the ownership has passed from the Sis-
ters of Charity of Our Lady of Good
and Perpetual Succour, to the Domini-
can Sisters of Oakford, until in 1998 it
was acquired by the Diocese of Hallam.
After many years of striving to keep
the St Anne’s Home open, in January,
2014 the sad decision to close had to be
taken because of long term financial
deficits.  Once the decision had been
taken there then followed months of
work ensuring that no resident was
under pressure to leave the Home and
much effort was given to facilitating a
move that was sensitive to the needs of
each remaining person.  When this
work was complete St Anne’s Rest
Home was officially closed.
History tells us that for centuries the
Hall has been the home of the Anne
family, who remained loyal to the
Catholic faith during the Reformation
and ensuing penal times.  
As a plaque in the Chapel shows:
“Blessed John Anne, priest, martyr,
was hanged drawn and quartered in
York on March 16, 1589, for the faith”.

Briefly, John Anne, from Burghwallis
Hall, alias John Amias, ordained
priest in Rheims in 1581, returned and
worked among persecuted Catholics of
Elizabethan England for several years,
before being captured.  
Other names on the plaque:
“George Anne, SJ, was imprisoned and
died in York Castle in 1660, for the
faith.
Richard Fenton, of Burghwallis Hall,
was imprisoned and died in York Cas-
tle in 1600, for the faith.
Elizabeth Anne, Benedictine Nun,
daughter of Marmaduke Anne of
Burghwallis, died in a French Prison
in 1791, for the faith”.
Research shows other names, con-
nected with Burghwallis, also suffered.
The ancient building, Grade 2* listed,
built in the fourteenth century has
been added to from time to time.  It
contains the remains of an old chapel,
disused for many years, and a priest’s
hiding hole, which was secretly acces-
sible from the chapel, which was only
discovered by Catherine Anne in 1908.
In 1910, a book, “Forgotten Shrines”,
was compiled by a Benedictine, Dom
Bede Camm, whose life was dedicated
to the English Catholic Martyrs of the
Reformation and their lost world.  His

book, based on sound research and “on-
site” visits, includes a chapter on
Burghwallis Hall.  It is over one hun-
dred years since he visited and
recorded what Mrs Anne told him,
“The Hall has been the property of the
Annes for more than 400 years and has
had a Catholic Mission attached to it
ever since the venerable parish church
was taken out of the rightful owners’
possession in the sixteenth century.”
In 1987 a beautiful new chapel was
built.  Today it is used by a small group
who hold a “Blessed John Anne Prayer
meeting” on the evening of the first
Wednesday of each month, praying for
the canonisation of Blessed John Anne,
vocations to the priesthood, renewal of
faith in our country and the persecuted
Church in the world.  
Also, while a few residents remained,
a Eucharistic service was held on
Tuesday afternoons.
A number of people, who value the
strong connection this building has to
Catholic history, hope to continue both
these services.  More information is
available from Cynthia Bressani, tel:
01302 702919, email: cbressani@btin-
ternet.com or from John Gilliver, tel:
07711608140, email: thegillivers@btin-
ternet.com.

Rare alabaster sculptures, the historic
Lewis organ and beautiful Victorian

ceramic tilework in St Marie’s Cathe-
dral will be restored thanks to a grant
of almost £500,000 from the Heritage
Lottery Fund.
The alabaster panels date from the
15th century and are among a few in
the country that survived the English
Reformation.
Known as Nottingham Alabasters be-
cause Nottingham was a centre for al-
abaster carving in medieval days, the
alabasters were presented to the
Cathedral shortly before it opened in
1850, after being discovered buried in
the neighbourhood of Exeter Cathe-
dral.
The seven panels, depicting The An-
nunciation, Adoration of the Kings, Be-
trayal, Flagellation and Crucifixion of
Christ, The Assumption and Corona-
tion of the Virgin were believed to have
originally stood around the altar of the
Cathedral’s Mortuary Chapel.
The panels were removed in the 1970s
and put up for sale by order of the
Bishop of Leeds to fund an earlier
restoration of the Cathedral.  How-
ever, no buyer came forward and the
historic Alabasters laid forgotten in a
cupboard until being rediscovered
prior to the latest restoration.

After restoration they will go on dis-
play in the Cathedral.
The Lewis organ dates from 1875 and
is the largest, unaltered instrument
manufactured by Lewis and Company
remaining in the UK.
Lewis and Company was an interna-
tionally important firm of organ
builders, founded by Thomas Christo-
pher Lewis, one of the leading British
organ builders of the second half of the
nineteenth century.
Its organs are highly prized, quite
scarce, and have greatly influenced
succeeding generations of organ crafts-
men. 
The beautiful ceramic tiles show picto-
rial scenes and are inscribed with the
names of Sheffield parishioners and
the clergy who served in the church.
Cathedral Dean, Fr Christopher
Posluszny, said, “The whole commu-
nity of St Marie's is absolutely de-
lighted with the grant, which will
allow us to share with the people of
Sheffield and further afield wonderful
stories and objects that have been hid-
den until now.”
Pictured on the left is the Lewis organ
at St Marie’s Cathedral.  Photograph
courtesy of Margaret O’Malley.

Burghwallis Hall



Sign of the Dove
Christian Bookshop

45 Morrell Street, MALTBY S66 7LH - 
01709 816145

e-mail: signofthedove@btinternet.com

Opening times
Monday to Friday 10am - 12 noon

Saturday 11am - 12.30pm - Sunday Noon till 1.00pm
other times by appointment

Ample Parking

CHRISTMAS GOODS NOW INCHRISTMAS GOODS NOW IN
STOCk, INCLUDING STOCk, INCLUDING 

TRAIDCRAFT CHRISTMAS CARDSTRAIDCRAFT CHRISTMAS CARDS
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JOE WALSH TOURS
PILGRIMAGE SPECIALISTS

Flights from various airports in the UK
Full Religious Programme led by   
Spiritual Director
Daily Breakfast, Lunch & Dinner included
Assistance of Joe Walsh Tours guides  
& representatives throughout

GROUP & PARISH PILGRIMAGES 

Joe Walsh Tours  |  www.joewalshtours.co.uk  |  info@joewalshtours.co.uk  
0203 468 0617  |  0161 820 8790  |  0151 909 2871  |  0292 000 3865                                
0141 530 5060  |  FOLLOW US:
Bonded and Licensed by the Civil Aviation Authority in the UK  |  ATOL 5163

PILGRIMAGES 

TO PLACES OF 

RELIGIOUS 

DEVOTION 

IN EUROPE & 

WORLDWIDE

   
Liverpool  |  Leeds  |  Salford  |  Wrexham  |  

Welsh National  |  Glasgow  |  Dunkeld  |  Galloway

UK DIOCESAN PILGRIMAGES TRAVELLING 
WITH JOE WALSH TOURS:

   

 
   

 

      
                                  

 
 

   
  

  
 

   

 
   

 

      
                                  

 
 

   
  

  
 

touhougrh tseivattnesrepre& 
sruoh Tslae WoJf e ocnatsissA
nnih & Dcnu, LtsafkaerBlyaiD

ortcer DilatuirpiS
d belemmograr Pusoigile RlluF

n ts itropris auoiram vor fsthgilF

SEGAMIRGLI PHSIRAP & P  PAUORG

   

 
   

 

      
                                  

 
 

   
  

  
 

esidug
dedul incre

y d b
Ke Uhn t

   

 
   

 

      
                                  

 
 

   
  

  
 

71  89 201 951  0|0  790 821 861  0|7  168 063 4020
fin|  ku.o.csrutohslawe

taivAl iviCe hy td besneciLd nd aednoB
:SW UOLLOF0  |  600 531 5410

oj|

ve         Salford  |  W
 National  |  Glasgow  |  Dunkeld  |  Galloway

verpool  |  Leeds  |  Salford  |  W

i

SLAE W WAOJTHIW
MIGRLI PANSECOI DK

   

 
   

 

      
                                  

 
 

   
  

  
 

5680 302 0920|71  
uk.oc.sourtshlaewjo@of

elsh National  |  Glasgow  |  Dunkeld  |  Galloway
rexham  |  |  Leeds  |  Salford  |  W  |  Leeds  |  Salford  |  Wrexham  |

:SRUOH T
GNILLEVARTSGEAM

TRAVEL INSURANCE
arranged for readers of The Hallam News

ANNUAL TRAVEL
INSURANCE

AVAILABLE TO ANYONE UP TO
85 YEARS OF AGE.

MOST PRE-EXISTING MEDICAL
CONDITIONS ACCEPTED

TOP QUALITY COVER
With a 24 hour helpline and an

air ambulance get-you-home service.
Mention this advert to get a Special
Hallam News’ discount. Don’t forget we
can also sell SINGLE-TRIP COVER, with
any dura tion up to one year, with no
maximum age limit and up to £20,000
cancellation cover per couple.

CALL FOR DETAILS AND PRICES
0116 272

0500
Real people - not

machines!

FT
Travel

Insurance

Car Hire

Authorised and
regulated by the FSA

St Vincent’s CMS Catholic Club
Solly Street, Sheffield, S1 4BA

Friday 7th November 2014: 
Social Evening & Bingo (8.30 p.m.)
Tuesday 25th November 2014: 

Irish Night with The Shamrocks (8.30 p.m.)

Available for Parties, Charity Events, Weddings,
Funerals, Baptisms and 1st Communion celebrations
Fully licensed bar and External Caterers Available

Tel: 0114 272 7360/0114 233 2801/Mob: 07977 327817
Email: cmssheffield@gmail.com

DOMINICAN SPIRITUALITY
Hallam Diocesan Assembly Spirituality Series 2014Hallam Diocesan Assembly Spirituality Series 2014

On the morning of Saturday, 27 Octo-
ber people from across the Diocese
gathered with Bishop Ralph at Blessed
Trinity, Wickersley to hear the Most
Reverend Malcolm McMahon OP,
Archbishop of Liverpool, give a mean-
ingful and entertaining talk about the
spirituality of the Dominican Order, of
which he is a member.
Archbishop Malcolm said that spiritu-
ality is a very broad subject and it is
wonderful that the Church has so
many religious orders, each with their
own approach to spirituality.  This di-
versity is to be welcomed because it al-
lows us a choice of spirituality practice
but we must also remember that all
spirituality is founded in St Paul's first
letter to the Corinthians, in which he
says that our bodies are temples of the
Holy Spirit.  Whatever spirituality we
adopt, its purpose must be to take the
ember that the Holy Spirit has planted
in each of us and fan it into a flame of
faith, love and trust in God the Father
and Jesus.

St Dominic
Founder of the Dominican Order
Archbishop Malcolm then talked about
St Dominic who was born in 1170 in
Spain.  He was the son of minor gentry
and went to the Cathedral School in
Palencia where he was taught by the
Canons of the Cathedral.  Later he
joined the Canons and followed the
simple rule of St Augustine.  He went
north to France to work with the
Cathars, who had given up the prac-
tice of religion.  The Cathars saw
everything in very simple terms, in
particular they regarded flesh as evil
and the spirit as good.  In 1206 Do-
minic and a colleague offered their
services to Pope Innocent III with the
specific purpose of saving souls and the
offer was accepted.  From then on Do-
minic did all his work on foot and
roamed villages in France and Spain.
He had nothing of his own and begged
for food.  Other men were drawn to
him and the embryonic Dominican
Order was formed.  Eventually, Do-
minic and his small community moved
to Toulouse in France and formally es-
tablished the Order on 22 December,
1216.  Dominic's approach differed
from most religious orders of that time.
These lived in monasteries and people
came to them but Dominic interpreted
Matthew's Gospel as indicating a need
for an order that had vitality and went
out into the world rather than calling
people in.
In 1217 Dominic followed the example
of Jesus and sent his friars out in pairs
to preach the Gospel.  This practice is
still followed by Dominicans who even
today travel in pairs if they are on

business connected with the Order.
Dominic continued to travel between
Rome and Spain increasing his Order
as he did so.  In 1220 Dominican broth-
ers gathered at Bologna to approve the
Order's constitution and laws and the
operation of colleges run by the Order.
Dominican friars first came to England
in 1221 and established themselves in
Oxford.
Dominic died on 6 August, 1221 and
was canonised in 1234.

The Four Pillars of 
Dominican Spirituality

Archbishop Malcolm said that since
the days of St Dominic, the Order has
been founded on four pillars which
make a significant contribution to Do-
minican Spirituality.  These are: 
•    Prayer
•    Community or common living
•    Study
•    Preaching

Prayer
This is at the centre of the lives of
members of the Dominican order
which comprises both male and female
communities.  Friars and sisters cele-
brate the Word by meeting as a com-
munity at least three times a day and
reading and/or singing the Office of the
Church.  Even when the Order was
formed St Dominic was particularly
keen that each friar should have his
own cell rather than sleeping in a dor-
mitory.  He saw the privacy of the cell
as essential not just for sleeping, but
also for private prayer and study. 
Community or Common Living

Dominicans take a vow of poverty
which means they undertake to live a
simple life shared with the other mem-
bers of their community and free from
the need to possess things so that
everything is held in common.  This is
an attempt to imitate the apostolic
poverty of Jesus.  Archbishop Malcolm
said that to live like this is a challenge
but it is important because it changes
you as a person in that it redirects
your values and allows you to witness
to the unlimited love and grace of God.
The vow of obedience puts Dominicans
at the service of the Church.

Study
When the order was formed in the
13th Century most clergy were unedu-
cated, consequently their ability to
preach the gospel was limited.  St Do-
minic sent his friars to the great uni-
versities of his time so that they could
study, preach and eventually establish
places of learning.  This emphasis on
study continues to this day with the
primary object being study of the
'Word' which comes to us through Holy
Scripture and Tradition.  Creation re-
flects the light of the Gospel and is ac-

cessible to us through the intellectual
development of our minds and reason.  

Preaching
Dominicans do not study for their own
benefit but so that, when they preach
the Gospel, they can draw on the
knowledge they have acquired and be
all the more effective.  In this way they
play a part in the salvation of others
by teaching the truth that saves.
Preaching is at the heart of Dominican
life and every Dominican answers a
call to be a preacher, hence the initials
OP (Order of Preachers) which they
put after their names.  Their preaching
can be the conventional homily at
Mass but also, it can be through the
writing of religious books and articles,
teaching and good works.  
The aim is always to bring the word of
God to those who are suffering or de-
prived. 

Dominican Saints
Archbishop Malcolm then talked about
the many members of the Dominican
order who have been beatified and can-
onized, stretching from the Order's
earliest days up to the 20th Century.
Many were unfamiliar but some, such
as St Catherine of Sienna and St Mar-
tin De Porres, are household names for
Catholics.

The Nine Ways of Prayer
Finally Archbishop Malcolm talked
about St Dominic's teaching that be-
cause our body is the temple of the
Holy Spirit we should use it in prayer.
Dominic taught nine ways of prayer
which include bowing humbly before
the altar of Christ, prostrating oneself,
repeatedly standing and kneeling,
holding arms stretched out forwards or
sideways in imitation of Jesus on the

cross, standing
upright and
stretching the
whole body up to-
wards Heaven,
and/or walking
alone whilst re-
flecting on Scrip-
ture or the
Gospel.  
Archbishop Mal-
colm said that
whilst lay people
may not wish to
follow these prac-
tices in full, they
should at least
consider trying
aspects of them as
a recognition that
God in Jesus took
on a human body
and our bodies
are temples of the
Holy Spirit and
should, therefore,
form an integral
part of our spiri-
tual development.

Archbishop Malcolm McMahon

Archbishop Malcolm McMahon enthrals the 
gathering with his  talk about Dominican spirituality
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Trip to WWI
Exhibition

St Wilfrid’s Centre for the homeless
and vulnerable is currently increasing
the variety of activity groups available
to clients at the Centre.  The core staff
group is supported by over 100 volun-
teers, but because of the increasing
number of vulnerable people who need
one to one attention, we seek more to
join our team.  
We have many young people who work
with us, but because of their college,
university or work commitments they
tend to be short term placements,
though the satisfaction and experience
they gain from working with us is in-
valuable.  However, we welcome peo-
ple from the age of 18 upwards,
including those who have retired or
perhaps given up work to concentrate

on childcare.  No qualifications or ex-
perience is necessarily required and
we ask for a minimum regular commit-
ment of ½ a day a week.  

If you feel that you could be part of this
valuable team of volunteers, please
contact our Volunteer Co-ordinator,
Steve Corker (pictured above left) on

telephone: 0114 2555720 or email:
stephen.corker@stwilfridscentre.org.  
If you have ever thought of volunteer-
ing do it now, your Centre needs you!

CAN YOU HELP?

Celebrating 
Success

Personal Development Awards
were presented recently to clients
of St Wilfrid’s Centre for the

homeless and vulnerable.
The Lord Mayor of Sheffield, Peter
Rippon presented the certificates and
was accompanied by his wife Sue, the
Lady Mayoress.  The Awards were
made to people who attend educational
classes at the Centre and the awards
were in recognition of outstanding
work in computer, drama, allotment
and skills workshops.  
The event was also attended by a great

supporter of the Centre Ex England
and Sheffield United legend, Tony
Currie who commented that, “To hear
how much the clients appreciate St
Wilf’s is always a very emotional expe-
rience and I really love the place.”
In our photograph above are the Lord
Mayor of Sheffield, Peter Rippon, his
wife Sue, the Lady Mayoress, Tony
Currie ex England and Sheffield
United footballer and his wife Liz, to-
gether with Kevin Bradley, the Direc-
tor of the Centre, staff and clients of St
Wilfrid’s.

Four trips were arranged for clients to
visit the WWI Exhibition, ‘Sheffield
Heals the Wounded’ at the Royal Hal-
lamshire Hospital Medical School.  
Dr Derek Cullen, a great supporter of
St Wilfrid’s Centre, arranged the exhi-
bition which gave a fascinating
glimpse into the part played by the
Sheffield Medics during the First
World War.  A lot of very hard work
must have gone into arranging the
event and staff and clients from St Wil-

frid’s Centre were given personal tours
by Dr Cullen.
The clients of the Centre who attend
the creative writing group followed
their visit up with an exercise in imag-
ining themselves being Medics at that
time, using photos taken by the pho-
tography group.
Pictured below is Dominic, Personal
Development Manager at St Wilfrid’s
Centre, with Dr Derek Cullen and
clients of St Wilfrid’s Centre.



November 2014 HALLAM NEWS Page Eleven

170mm x 8 to fill

Bishops Lead the WayBishops Lead the Way

Thirty gallant walkers took
part in Emeritus Bishop John’s
Walk this year and a very spe-
cial welcome was reserved for
our new Bishop, the Rt Rev
Ralph Heskett.  The new
Bishop of Hallam had little no-
tice of the walk but, in spite of
lack of training, completed the
first seven miles of the fifteen
mile trek with his dog, Molly.  
Head teachers, priests, busi-
ness associates, staff, volun-
teers and clients of the Centre
took part in a wonderful day’s

trek which was nicknamed ‘The
Dambusters Walk’ as the route
took in the Ladybower, Der-
went and Howden reservoirs,
with Emeritus Bishop John of
course, leading the field.  
This was the 16th annual walk
and hopefully it will raise many
thousands for St Wilfrid’s pro-
posed Residential accommoda-
tion.  Director, Kevin Bradley
said, “It was great to have two
Bishops with us on the walk
and we hope to continue the
event for many years to come as

Emeritus Bishop John has
promised his return for as long
as his legs will carry him.  I
would like to thank all those
who have sponsored the walk-
ers and assure them that their
donations will make a big dif-
ference to the lives of homeless
and vulnerable people.”
The photograph above shows
the Bishop of Hallam, Ralph
Heskett shaking hands with the
Emeritus Bishop of Hallam,
John Rawsthorne, surrounded
by the group of walkers.

In Aid of St Wilfrid’s
St Wilfrid’s Centre for the homeless and vulnerable have
been the nominated charity of the Sheffield branch of an
International Computer Translation Company SDL for
the past two years.  
The brilliant employees of this young and vibrant organ-
isation have been arranging fundraising events regularly
and their latest idea was to bring together all the musical
talent from the company to perform a concert in aid of
the Centre.  Hence ‘The Fuzzy Matches’ were born.
Their first gig in aid of St Wilf’s was held at the Queens
Head, Pond Hill on Thursday 25 September and was an
eclectic mix of Folk, Eurovision and Pop music.  The gath-
ered audience was entertained and enthralled by the tal-
ent and the money raised will go towards St Wilfrid’s
Residential project.

Photograph courtesy of Tony

50TH ANNIVERSARY
UNITATIS REDINTEGRATIO
– RESTORATION OF UNITY

Fifty years ago this November the 2nd Vatican Council is-
sued the Decree on Ecumenism, “Unitatis Redintegratio”
(Restoration of Unity), with its eventual hope of reconciling
all Christians in the one and only Church of Christ.  Since
then the Catholic Church has continued to support and play
a pivotal role in the ecumenical movement and the Diocesan
Mission and Unity Committee suggests two ways in which
local parishes and congregations could fittingly celebrate
this anniversary and continue the ecumenical role at local
level - by making a conscious effort to:-

Pray with our fellow Christians of other traditions 
in a common act of worship
Attend a service at a church of another tradition 
and make ourselves known as fellow Christians on 
a common path

The ideal time would be around 21 November, the date of
promulgation of the decree in 1964.
The Diocesan Mission and Unity Committee would be de-
lighted to receive feedback from this or any other ecumeni-
cal celebration.  You can contact us via the Pastoral Centre
or at stpatslanetop@gmail.com.
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Ice Bucket Challenge

Fr Craig Fitzpatrick, Parish Priest of St Hugh’s, Newbold
and St Joseph’s, Staveley, was nominated on Facebook to
take up the Ice Bucket Challenge.  
He took up the challenge at St Hugh’s on Sunday, 7 Sep-
tember.  Vincent Payne took his role as the ice water
thrower very seriously and surprised Fr Craig with not one,
but with two buckets of icy water.
Fr Craig took up the challenge a second time at St Joseph’s
after a weekday Mass.  So far £257.76 has been raised.  All
sponsor money will be sent towards research into a cure for
motor neurone disease.

Deacons in the Hallam DioceseDeacons in the Hallam Diocese
Our Diocese has a number

of Deacons who play an
essential role within our

community.  Their ministries
include baptising, witnessing

marriages, performing funerals
and burial services outside
Mass, distributing Holy Com-
munion and preaching the hom-
ily.

The Deacons have regular
meetings to which their wives
are invited.  
Our photograph shows the dea-
cons at one of their meetings.

Workshop for People Involved 
with Children’s Liturgy Groups

The Sheffield North Deanery Liturgy and Spirituality Group is organising a morning workshop
for anyone involved in Children’s Liturgy Groups around the Diocese.
The event will focus on Children’s Liturgy and its organisation and give those involved a chance
to exchange experiences, problems and solutions.
It will look at different approaches to Children’s Liturgy and the different resources that are
available to help organisers, recruiting assistants and safeguarding and how Children’s Liturgy
Groups might go further towards developing the spiritual life of a parish’s young people.
The event takes place on Saturday, 15 November at St Vincent’s Church, 40 Pickmere Road,
Crookes, Sheffield, S10 1GY, with registration at 9am.
If you wish to attend, please register your interest by sending your contact details and the name
of your parish to Christine Wood, Liturgy and Spirituality Group Secretary, 96 Bluebell Avenue,
Penistone, S36 6LQ; e-mail: drcbw@hotmail.co.uk.

St Mary's
Catholic

High
School

Newbold Road,
Upper Newbold,
Chesterfield

S41 8AG
Headteacher:

Mr S McClafferty
Telephone:

01246 201191

is pleased to 
support 

the hallam news 

IF YOU
WOULD LIkE TO
FILL THIS SPACE

CALL ALICE
01440 

730399

Tel: 01440 730399 


